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SUBJECT: Annual 2018 Library Food for Fines Campaign Request

REQUEST(S):

That the Board of Supervisors:

Authorize the Tulare County Library to waive extended use fees from November 1
to December 21, 2018 for donations to local charities of food and other goods
received in the Library.

SUMMARY::

The annual Tulare County Library “Food for Fines” campaign provides a way for
library patrons to reduce their extended use fees, “fines”, in exchange for charitable
donations including food, water, toys, and healthcare items. The Library works with
local charities, including FoodLink of Tulare County and the Visalia Rescue Mission,
to ensure that donations are distributed to communities that our Branches serve.
This type of program is provided in many libraries throughout the state and country,
including the Porterville City Library and Tulare Public Library. The Library plans to
run the program from November 1 to December 21, 2018.

Last year the Library collected over 3,200 items during Food for Fines and reduced
over $3,200 in fees. This reduction eliminated some patron’s outstanding extended
use fees and encouraged patrons to clear other outstanding debts and return items.

The Library will accept donations of goods to waive up to $10 in fines per person.
Fees for lost or damaged items are not eligible to be waived. The benefits of this
program are the return of lost Library items and patrons establishing a clean slate
so that they can once again use library services.









